Stockholder Communications with Board

Stockholders may communicate with the Board by sending a letter to Heron Therapeutics’ Board of
Directors, c/o Corporate Secretary, 4242 Campus Point Court, Suite 200, San Diego, CA 92121. This will
assist the Board in reviewing and responding to stockholder communications in an appropriate manner.
The name of any specific intended Board recipient should be noted in the communication. The Board
has instructed the Corporate Secretary to forward such correspondence only to the intended recipients;
however, the Board has also instructed the Corporate Secretary, prior to forwarding any
correspondence, to review such correspondence and, in his discretion, not to forward certain items if
they are deemed to be of a commercial or frivolous nature or otherwise inappropriate for the Board'’s
consideration. In such cases, some of that correspondence may be forwarded elsewhere in the Company

for review and possible response.



